Graduate Program Committee
Minutes:  March 19, 2008

Present: Esther Ball, Brenda Leake, Donald Leake, Claire Lindberg, Shri Rao, Atsuko Seto, Susan Hydro 

Excused: Jacqui DaCosta, Jean Graham
Financial Aid for Graduate Students: Jamie Hightower from student financial services provided information on student aid available to graduate students. She also discussed eligibility requirements and the application process.  According to Hightower, there are no college grants available to graduate students.  Available financial aid is limited to loans, and referral to web-based resources for finding loans.  She pointed out a loan forgiveness program for teachers.  

Minutes from February 20 and March 5 were accepted, each with minor corrections.

Dean’s Report:  None

Report of Director of Graduate Studies:  Susan Hydro reported that applications from the March 1 deadline were being processed. Graduate Studies’ goal is to get the decisions mailed around April 7.

There are 415 completed applications for the March 1 and April 15 deadline for summer and fall 2008 matriculation.  There are an addition 276 applications started on line but not yet completed.  The goal is to get these decisions mailed around May 15.

Program and curricula revision document: The committee reviewed the documents sent by CAP related to the process for approving program and curricula changes.  The committee felt that there should be written documentation for the dean’s decision as to whether the proposed changes are substantive enough to warrant the more extensive review process or not. Wording that reflects this was suggested for addition to item 2. A few other minor changes were suggested as well.  Atsuko Seto will submit our suggestions to CAP.  Sri Rao suggested that we also remind CAP that GPC has created standards and procedures for program and course approval in the hopes that this work will move forward.  

Additional business: Claire Lindberg initiated a discussion about the need for a way to inform CAP about the effect of the substantive issues discussed at CAP meetings on graduate students and programs.  Brenda Leake pointed out that there is not always attention given to including a graduate program representative on every campus committee when committee appointments are made.  Atsuko Seto will discuss this with the council of deans.
Respectfully submitted,

Claire Lindberg
